
LPP Bulletin update project/ Bulletin 8.1 Medical Rights

Update to footnote 6 on p. 9

On June 3, 2025 the District Court in Kingdom v. Trump (D. D.C. No. 1:25-cv-00691) certified the case
as a class action on behalf of all BOP prisoners who are currently diagnosed with gender dysphoria or 
who receive such a diagnosis in the future.  The court also issued a preliminary injunction (in effect 
while the case is pending) based on the plaintiffs' APA claims, which requires the BOP to restore access
to gender-affirming medical care and social accommodations for prisoners diagnosed with gender 
dysphoria if BOP staff had previously prescribed these treatments for them.  In addition, while this case
is pending, if BOP medical staff determine that these treatment options are necessary for future BOP 
prisoners diagnosed with gender dysphoria, the BOP cannot refuse to provide them.


